   AGM Minutes of the Downfield Parent Partnership meeting

	Date: 09.09.21
	Time:      18.00hrs
	Location:        Downfield Primary School + Zoom
	2020-21 Meeting number: 5

	Present
	John Anderson-McGuinness (Chair), Louise Buist (Treasurer), Elaine Hallyburton (Clerk), Karen Emmett, Fiona Ballie, Stuart Johnston, Laura Clark, Kirsten Brownlie, Vikki Reilly, Kim Cramb, Joanne Heathcote, Estelle Coulthard, Donna Butchart, Nicola Heath, Ross McGill, Wanda Milne

	Apologies
	Nikki McNeill, Kalli Morris, Natalie Sturrock


	No
	Item
	Discussion
	Responsibility/ Action

	2
	Minutes of 
Previous AGM -

Matters arising.

Approval.
	Minutes of meeting approved by John Anderson-McGuinness and seconded by Louise Buist

	

	3
	Chair’s Report
	I would like to thank you all for coming along tonight either in person or virtually.  Before I look back over the year, I would like to thank all the parents who attend and contribute to Downfield’s Parent Partnership.  I would also like to thank all the staff for all the effort they have put in to ensuring as close to normal learning experiences as possible for our children.  
This year has been a year like no other.  I continued to participate in regular monthly calls with all Parent Council Chairs across the city in response o COVID 19 and the Council’s approach to education during this time.  Downfield’s online Parent Council meetings also continued to be well attended and provided support and feedback to the school as it navigated this new environment. 

As we look forward to the school year ahead, it will continue to be set against the backdrop of the COVID 19 pandemic.  We go into the year primed for the potential challenges and continue to push forward to ensure all your young people are given the academic and emotional support they rightly deserve.

	

	4
	Treasurer’s Report
	2020-2021
Unfortunately, due to COVID we were unable to have any fundraising events this year.

We donated £1000 to the nursery school to help repair or replace damaged outdoor play equipment, and £500 towards P7 leaver hoodies.  We also bought selection boxes at Christmas time as a wee treat for the children.

As of 4th June 2021

Total income for this year was £0

Total expenditure for this year was £2004.02

With a closing bank balance of £1896.13 and -£28.88 in petty cash.


	

	5
	Head Teacher’s Report
	Please see attached report.
	

	6
	Appointment of Committee Members
	Chair: John Anderson-McGuinness – nominated by Louise Buist and seconded by Estelle Coulthard

Vice Chair: Wanda Milne – nominated by Estelle Coulthard and seconded by Louise Buist

Treasurer: Louise Buist – nominated by John Anderson-McGuinness and seconded by Donna Butchart
Vice Treasurer: Joanne Heathcote – nominated by Donna Butchart and seconded by Louise Buist

Clerk: Elaine Hallyburton.  This is Elaine’s final year as Clerk.
	Karen to ask Vicky Haliburton if she would like to take on the role of Clerk from Sept 2022.


Approval of minutes:
	Proposed by:                                          
	Seconded by:
	Signed: 



	Date: 
	Date: 
	Date: 


Page 2 of 2

